TR-37-04R
TO: 

Transportation Directors, Supervisors
FROM:
Bruce D. Little, Senior Transportation Consultant, 303.866.6655



Shelly A. Galloway, Transportation Consultant, 303.866.6656

DATE:

February 25, 2004
SUBJECT:
Government Vehicle License Plates
Enclosed are the following:

- Letter from Motor Vehicle Business Group July 17, 2003 to all City, County and 


State Agencies


- Memo from Nolan Jones (Motor Vehicle Business Group) to General



Distribution, January 23, 2004, Government License Plates
The first letter describes the new government vehicle license program where these vehicles will be issued a permanent registration and thus not have to place new ownership tabs on the plates every year.  The second memo defines who is considered a government agency.
School districts now have a choice.  You may continue with the regular plates and renew every year with a new ownership tab on the plate at a cost of 25 cents for the  tab (see first letter).  Or you may purchase new government license plates for your district vehicles at a one-time cost of $3.26 (pair of embossed plates).  The registration will be marked permanent.  No annual tab will be required.
If necessary, the second memo can be used to prove (see the last paragraph of the letter) to the local license office that your school district is a government agency and thus entitled to government plates.

Cherry Creek School District has already begun this process.  They started by contacting their county license plate office and set up a schedule to convert to government plates as the current plates are renewed during the year.  They also set up a fund with the county office to pay for the plates.  This process made it easier for both agencies.  Please work with your county license office to streamline this process.
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If you have any further questions regarding this issue, you may contact the Motor Vehicle Business Group, Titles and Registration office at 303-205-5607.
This letter and enclosures should be placed in Section R of the Colorado School Transportation Administrator's Reference Manual.  Please mark off TR-37-04R on the Check List page at the front of the manual.  
